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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
NEWBURYPORT TRUST FUND COMMISSION
60  PLEASANT  STREET ~ NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950

(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883
Thursday, December 14, 2023   City Hall Conference Room ~ 
Meeting Minutes 
Members attending:    Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan, Rebecca Oeltjenbruns-Regnet,   

  Charles Burkhart, with Julie Languirand
Meeting called to order at 7:00pm  -
Richie asked for a motion to approve minutes of September 21, 2023 as stated – Rebecca motioned to receive and file, Charles second, approved.

Bartholomew report tabled until March 2024 meeting to focus on end of calendar year earnings from December 2023 reports.

Request for funds from Among Friends meals program for $5,000.00 via St. Paul’s Church (no specific trust fund(s) noted),  group has never requested funds before.  Committee noted that eligible accounts would be ATWOOD, HORTON, DEXTER, DAVIS & FOLLANSBEE from which funds could be used for this purpose.  Davis (165.00) and Follansbee (335.00) are the only two that have not had expenditures this FY, max allowable total would be $500 at this time, Rebecca motioned to approve $500 pro-rated between two accounts, 2nd by Charles – approved.

Committee recommended this group come back at June meeting to request additional funds for upcoming new FY, as it is ‘first come first served’ basis for granting funds.   
Policies and Objectives, revised and updated (June 2023), motion to accept and file revision, by Rebecca, Charles 2nd – approved.
Correspondence of various thank you notes and update of projects including Cemetery repairs from Ghlee Woodworth, reviewed by members, noting the good, necessary work done.  Further discussion around Rebecca’s last meeting (DEC) as she is retiring and moving out of the city, members wished her well and thanked her for her valuable service to the Committee. 
Julie noted update on the ROY TRUST project at Market Landing.  Funds up to $500,000 of the $1M granted have been requested.  Currently, there is $125K liquid on the city side, $375K held liquid in an investment to continue to earn some gains while the market is favorable.  Additional funds will be transferred in the new year once ongoing project funds are needed; the hope is that some ROY funds can be maintained as this is the majority of the trust fund balance, to provide future revenue outside of this project.
Keith moved to adjourn, 2nd by Charles; meeting adjourned at 7:40pm

· Next meeting date:     Thursday,   March 14,  March 28, 2024, 7:00pm, TBD if it will be via Zoom or in person as Richie is generally out of town during this session.
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